Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

April 28, 2003

6:00 pm



Scotts Seafood

Walnut Creek


Directors present:

Mike Abel,  Liz Reagor, Laura Sites Reynolds,

Directors excused absent: Susan Markowitz, Bob Williams,

Others present:      

Mario Alioto (3077), Ed Reagor (3078),                                

Kevin Sheridan (3163), Tony Turinsky (3119), 





Wayne Bridges – Salomon Smith Barney





Peter Miller – CAMCO

The meeting was called to order at 6:15 by President Abel. 

A letter of resignation from Bob Williams was reviewed and accepted. The Board thanked Bob for his years of service and many positive contributions to the Association. 

Minutes of the February 2, 2003 Board of Directors Meeting were accepted as presented. 

The Board reviewed the March 2003 financial statements prepared by CAMCO. 

Mr. Bridges reported on investments in the Replacement Reserve Fund account at Salomon Smith Barney. 

Replacement Reserve Study and Worksheet revisions were discussed. A model of a worksheet showing the financial impact of adding windows as a replacement item was reviewed. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to include windows as an item of replacement in the replacement reserve study. The property manager will research the cost of double pane inserts for window replacement. A motion to include decks and railings in the replacement reserve study was made. The motion died from lack of second.

A reserve component study proposal provided by Hughes Reserves and Asset Management was reviewed by the Board. After discussion of the ongoing expense of the Hughes program and the fact that the property manager would still be doing most of the work the proposal was rejected. The property manager reported that he was evaluating a different replacement reserve cash flow spreadsheet the next day that would provide more accurate information to the board. He will evaluate the spreadsheet and report his findings to the Board.  

The board discussed reimbursement of travel and lodging expenses to directors.

After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to only pay mileage 

expense at the annual federal mileage reimbursement rate.

The following spring and summer maintenance items were discussed:

1) Spring cleanup of the areas around buildings, parking lot vacuum sweep, and dead tree removal are being done at this time, weather permitting.

2) Sierra Paint & Chemical will be painting the faded trim this spring and summer. The property manager has met with the contractor regarding the right products to use on the trim and siding to keep the fading from repeating when siding sealing product is applied over trim stain. Stain manufacturers have been contacted by the contractor regarding the issue. Several test areas of various products have been applied on the siding and trim to determine the best combination of stain and sealing products.

3) The property manager recently met with fireman Steve Marshman, coordinator of the Northstar Fire Department’s wildland fire prevention and defensible space programs. Mr. Marshman is inspecting the property to determine areas requiring attention to be in compliance with the programs. Once the scope of work has been determined Mr. Miller will either have the CAMCO grounds keeping crew or an outside contractor correct areas requiring attention.

4) This spring tower buildings’ stairs and fire extinguisher boxes are being replaced.

5) Asphalt pathway repairs will be done this spring and summer. The property manager will be meeting soon with Mosher Paving to determine pathway areas for rebuilding. Mosher’s proposal will be presented to the board to review and approve prior to work commencing.

Mrs. Reagor reported on East / West partners’ development plans. After approximately two years of service and numerous meetings the 14 member Northstar Development Advisory Committee was recently restructured through a downsizing. Committee member Reagor was informed that her services were no longer needed. The committee’s lengthy negotiations produced a Memorandum of Understanding which was signed by representatives of NPOA and EWP in the first quarter 2003. Through NORDAC’S efforts there will be a buffer of 135’ between the village parking lot and the Aspen Grove towers. The “ski back” area will also be kept open. The board thanked Mrs. Reagor for her service to NORDAC.

Mr. Miller presented a map of the newly configured NPOA parking lot with approximately 65 spaces. The lot will occupy the area adjacent to Club Northstar parking which is currently used by Swim & Racquet Club quests. An additional parking area will be constructed below the current area. Plans for the originally proposed lot on NPOA property with a bridge were abandoned in favor of the new simpler lot. The Board expressed concern that part of the lot may be constructed over wetlands.

Mr. Miller presented copies of correspondence to the Association’s State Farm Insurance agent from Advanced Plumbing and CAMCO addressing plumbing concerns of the State Farm underwriter. The agent reported that the correspondence had adequately satisfied the insurance company’s underwriting department’s concerns.

In Architectural Review Committee business the Property Manager reported that a homeowner had recently disclosed to him that the owner of 3108 had added three windows to the side of the unit. The Property Manager presented pictures of the windows he had taken that morning on initial inspection of the reported windows. After discussion it was decided that the ARC will write a letter to the owner advising him that the CC&R’s were violated by not presenting the window addition / modification plans to the committee for approval. The owner will be asked to submit plans within 30 days to remove the additional windows and return the siding to its original condition. The work is to be completed within 90 days.

In other business Mr. Miller reported that Tahoe Online was now providing the same system for high-speed internet access that Rubicon Technology had been promoting to the Association in January. Apparently Rubicon has not installed equipment for service while Tahoe Online now has an antenna located at the airport to give some Northstar residents reception. More information from Tahoe Online will be provided to the Board as the system is expanded.

Three candidates were interviewed for the open board position and soon to be vacated board position from the imminent sale of Mr. Abel’s unit. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to appoint Mr. Alioto to fill the remainder of Mr. Williams’s term. When Mr. Abel officially resigns from the Board an offer will be made to either Mr. Sheridan or Mr. Turinsky to fill the vacancy as a director.

The next meeting was set for 9:00 am July 12, 2003 at Liz Reagor’s unit, 3078.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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